
TO:   MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
 
FROM:  NEIL JENSEN, City Administrator 
 
SUBJECT:      3rd Street Feasibility Study 
 
MEETING DATE: October 6, 2020 
 
BACKGROUND; 
 
The 3rd Street bridge will be restored in 2021.  On the bridge is a 6-inch cast iron water 
main wrapped in insulation to provide water service across the river.  The water main is 
old and will need to be replaced during this restoration of the bridge.  Bill Angerman has 
been working on 2 options to present to council.  The first is to replace the water main 
on the bridge with a new 8 inch main and reinsulate the main.  The restore project will 
pay for the insulation and wrapping but the main will be the city’s responsibility.  The 
main issue with keeping it on the bridge is the brackets holding the water main.   Are 
they strong enough to hold the 8-inch water main which is double the size in volume 
and weight?  What is the cost of replacing the brackets and water main vs boring the 
water main under the river (option 2)?  Option 2 is to bore the water main under the 
river.  This is the preferred option.  The gas company did a boring in the area and 
placed an 8-inch gas line under the river.  Unfortunately, they didn’t do any vertical 
borings to determine the depth of the sand vs. rock layers.  WHKS has received quotes 
to do those borings from a couple different vendors and is recommending approval to 
do the borings and a feasibility study to determine the right option for the project.   
 
I have attached the engineering agreement to get that started.  Bill Angerman or a 
representative will be in attendance to answer any questions on the project. 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
I recommend to proceed with the feasibility study from WHKS to determine the best 
option to cross the river on 3rd Street with a new water main.   
 
REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 
 
Please approve the engineering agreement with WHKS to provide a feasibility study for 
the 3rd Street water main crossing.   
















